
     

March 24, 2024 

 

Senator Latz 

Chair, Senate Judiciary Committee 

3105 Minnesota Senate Bldg. 
St. Paul, MN 55155 
 

Dear Chair Latz and Members of the Senate Judiciary Committee: 

The Minnesota Advanced Practice Registered Nurses (APRN) Coalition and the Minnesota Nurse 

Practitioners (MNNP) organization heartily endorse SF1743/HF1324, which will provide a 

Certified Midwife scope of practice, practice authority, licensure, and regulation by the 

Minnesota Board of Nursing.  

The Minnesota APRN Coalition is an organization that represents approximately 12,000 
Minnesota Advanced Practice Registered Nurses, including Certified Nurse Midwives, Certified 
Nurse Practitioners, Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetists, and Clinical Nurse Specialists. The 
Minnesota APRN Coalition is dedicated to improving patient access to, and choice of, safe, cost-
effective healthcare providers by removing statutory, regulatory, and institutional barriers that 
prevent APRNs from practicing at the highest level of their education. 
 
The Minnesota Certified Midwife Practice Act will: 

• Expand patient access to high-quality, cost-effective care that is associated with 

positive outcomes for mothers and infants, 

• Grow the diversity of Minnesota’s maternity workforce, and address the aging 

workforce,  

• Alleviate the strain on RN educational programs by providing a pathway to 

midwifery for those with a bachelor’s degree outside of nursing, thus reducing 

the cost and time to become a midwife, and  

• Allow Minnesota to keep pave with the 11 other states and the District of 

Columbia that already license Certified Midwives.  

Thank you for your leadership and work on moving maternity care forward in Minnesota. We 

appreciate your leadership in this important public health effort.  



Sincerely,  

        

Julie Sabo PhD, RN, APRN, CNS, FCNS 
President 
Minnesota APRN Coalition 


